
The School Council  

Date : 27th September 2019 

Council members present:- Daniel, Lucy, Charlotte, Kelsey, Daniel, Lilly, Archie, Archie, James, Alfie.  

Apologies : Nobody 

Agenda : 

1. Welcome and congratulations!  

2. Getting to know you activity – sum yourself up in 3 words.    

3. Election of officers – Chair, Vice-Chair and secretary 

4. Projects – when you wrote your election speech what did you say you wanted to improve in 

school? 

5. School in a bag project 

6. Closing prayer 

Minutes  

1. Mrs Mills welcomed the new School Councillors and said that she was really looking forward to working with 

them and hearing their ideas.  

2. Each councillor described themselves using 3 words. These will be used on the new School Council display 

board. We also took photographs which will be added to the display too.  

3. Mrs Mills explained the different roles on the council and we voted to elect a Chair, a Vice-Chair and a 

Secretary. Daniel was elected as the Chair of the council, Archie was elected as the Vice Chair and Lucy is the 

new secretary.   

4. Each councillor outlined the ideas that they spoke about in their election speech.  

• Archie – Y2 – would like even healthier food at lunch time.  

• Archie – Y3 – would like new gates onto the field and brighter colours in the playground. 

• Daniel – Y6 – would like fake grass in the football area 

• James – Y4 – would like longer collective worship, with 2 hymns, one at the beginning and another at 

the end. 

• Charlotte – Y5 – would like to organise Bingo for the children. 

• Alfie – Y2 – would like to make some new benches, bird boxes and an ant house.  

• Daniel – Y4 – would like to see less litter on the KS2 playground and suggested new bins. 

• Kelsey – Y5 – would like us to greet new children. She would also like a Bingo night.  

• Lilly – Y3 – would like to visit old people in the community.  

• Lucy – Y6 – would like the cups to be properly washed. (Mrs Mills assured Lucy that Mr Smith is 

going to buy a new dishwasher for the school kitchen).  

5. Mrs Mills told councillors about the Rotary Club’s ‘School in a bag’ campaign. Councillors voted unanimously 

to run this campaign in school. We will discuss it and plan it at the next meeting.   

6. Lucy closed the meeting with a prayer.  


